

State Emergency Response Commission
Information & Technology Committee
DRAFT Meeting Minutes

March 23, 2016
Delaware State Fire School 

Attendees

	David Irwin – Chair
	Chip Stevenson – Sussex LEPC

	Bob Pritchett – DNREC/EPCRA
	Brandon Olenik – Kent LEPC

	Bill Davis – DNREC/EPCRA
	David Mick – Kent LEPC

	Vinnie Miller – DSFS 
	Jake Morente – NewCastle LEPC

	Dr. Har Ming Lau – DHSS
	Bill McCracken – NewCastle LEPC

	George Giles – Wilmington LEPC
	Danny McLaughlin - 911 Kent

	Tara Chambers – DNREC, guest
	Jamie Bethard – DNREC, guest


1. Call to order - The meeting was called to order at 10:02 a.m. by Chair David Irwin, who confirmed that a quorum was present and that a notice had been posted on the State’s Public Meeting Calendar one week prior.
2. Approval of Agenda – the proposed agenda for the day’s meeting was motioned for approval by Giles, Olenik seconded, and was unanimously approved. 

3. Approval of minutes from previous meeting (9/2/15) - The minutes of the previous meeting were motioned for approval by Giles, Olenik seconded, and was unanimously approved.
4. Subcommittee Reports 

Mr. Giles briefed the committee regarding the results of a survey of emergency planners and responders to determine their preferences in the type and format of information to be displayed by Delaware’s web-based TierIIManagerTM , and related system capabilities.  The DNREC EPCRA Reporting Program shared similar results from the same survey of State Agencies. 
5. Old Business
a. It was agreed that the SERC-IT membership roster would remain as published in the September State Emergency Response Commission (SERC) will be corrected at the next annual report.  Giles motioned for approval, McCracken seconded, and it was unanimously approved.
b. The proposed SERC-IT budget request was motioned for approval by Giles, McCracken seconded, and was unanimously approved.
6. New Business
At the recommendation of the SERC P&T Committee the group discussed promoting the power of TierIIManagerTM among Fire Companies – the committee discussed ideas on how to provide training to emergency responders with the goal of completion within 2016.   After discussion it was agreed that two display options would be studied for TierIIManagerTM’s Planner/Responder Module: one that included all available software features for Planning purposes and a second that would have only a select few, or other possible options identified for providing quick/easy access to essential response information for on-scene incidents.
It was agreed by the committee that each Fire District user would be given access just to information for facilities within their District.  The committee agreed that the LEPCs would approve users within their LEPC districts.  There was a discussion on current status of user licenses.  An effort will be undertaken to review current users and associated license roles by sending out lists to the LEPC Chairs for approval.  The subcommittee  Chaired by George Giles will also discuss procedures for review/approval of system users.  The subcommittee will also review new configuration of “State Approved” fields within the system, and procedures for updating/maintaining these data fields. Subcommittee Chairman Giles will convene a meeting of the group and report back to the committee
Fire School committee member V. Miller volunteered to develop an on-line training program together once the committee agrees to the scope and content of the needed that would be made available through the State Learning Center. 
304 Notification Mailboxes – the committee reviewed the requirements of EPCRA 304, and the LEPCs compared experiences with the State’s current Notification Mailbox system.  The possibility of having facilities submit written follow-up release reports via the Tier II Manager system was raised for consideration.   



7. Next meeting date and time – The next meeting will be scheduled pending the progress of studying display options for TierIIManagerTM’s Planner/Responder Module.  
8. Adjournment – Motion to adjourn was made by Giles, Olenik seconded, unanimously approved. The meeting was adjourned at  11:12 AM.
